
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 23 APRIL 2007


EX.107/07
** ANNUAL AUDIT AND INSPECTION LETTER

(In accordance with Paragraph 15(i) of the Overview and Scrutiny Procedure Rules, the Mayor has agreed that call-in procedures should not be applied to this item)

Portfolio – Finance and Performance Management

Subject Matter - The Director of Corporate Services submitted Report CORP.12/07 on the Annual Audit and Inspection Letter, which had been received on 4 April 2007.

The Director advised that the report showed positive progress but with some improvements still being required.  The four key actions required by the Council related to:

(a)  Ensuring that the 2006/07 accounts submitted for audit are "presented fairly" and contain only minimal errors.

(b)  Ensuring that policies and services respond to varying levels of need or access to services for particular groups or localities.

(c)  Evaluating the capacity of the Council and its partners to deliver against key strategies over the medium and longer term.

(d)  Maximising the best use of available resources by challenging areas of continual underspending and assessing the impact of slippage on the capital programme on the delivery of corporate objectives.

The  Audit Committee on 19 April 2007 had considered the report and a minute excerpt was submitted.  

The Leader commented that the report had identified improvements which had been made by the Council during the last year.

Summary of options rejected - None 

DECISION

1.
That the Annual Audit and Inspection Letter and the actions being taken to address improvements required be welcomed.

2.
That it be noted that the Annual Audit and Inspection Letter would be considered by the City Council on 1 May 2007.

Reasons for Decision - To be aware of the contents of the Annual Audit and Inspection Letter and to consider the actions being taken to address improvements required.
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